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Looking for 
Contributors 
Do you like to write?  

Do you have the background 
or knowledge on any of the 
following topics?   
 Health/nutrition 
 Exercise/fitness 
 Veterans (stories, issues) 

 Seniors (issues, concerns, 
safety tips) 

 Other topic suggestions 

If you answered yes to any of 
the above questions and would 
like to become a newsletter 
contributor, contact me for 
MONA approval 
morneighbors@hotmail.com  

MONA BOARD MEETINGS 
May 8    9-10:30 AM 
May 22 8:30-10 AM 

Meetings open to the public 

Meadow Oaks Neighborhood Association is part of the Roseville Coalition of 
Neighborhood Associations (RCONA) 

Visit our Website: www.mona.rcona.com 
Partial Print copy:  full newsletter can be viewed at www.mona.rcona.com 

Jerry Edwards our neighbor and 

local master gardener has shared 

his expertise with all of us for over 

10 years. Thank you Jerry 

for helping make our gardens 

grow. We will all miss your 

monthly gardening tips.  

Calling all Neighbors…
By: Jim Robinson  

MONA is having a Creek Clean up day 

on May 24th 2014. The Meadow Oaks 

Neighborhood Association was the City 

of Roseville’s 1st Adopt-a-Creek partner. 

MONA continues to support this 

program and has renewed our partnership 

with the City. The creek clean up is the 

1st Adopt-a-Creek project this year, but 

be assured there will be more to come. We will 

meet at Alta Manor at 8 a.m. to distribute the 

necessary tools and instructions. For more 

information contact Jim Robinson at 

imjlr1@gmail.com  

Meadow Oaks Garage 
Sale Update: 

by Maxine Sarmiento 
Hello Neighbors, we 
are off to a fantastic 

start with garage 
sale sign ups and 

donations! Cool 

River Pizza is 

donating a coupon to every 

home who signs up for the 

garage sale. It's not too late. 

Deadline to register is May 

13
th

.   The 

annual MONA 
Garage Sale is 
scheduled for 
Saturday, May 
17, 2014. 
The more the 
merrier!  
If you have questions email: 
maxinesarmiento1@gmail.com 
Please visit http://mona.rcona.com/
mona-garage-sale-2014/ for registration 
form. 

M.O.M.M.Y. Update: 
by Maxine Sarmiento 

Just in case you have not read your 
Mona Times, it's Meadow Oaks 
Marvelous Manicured Yard 
(M.O.M.M.Y) Award Nomination 
Time! In light of our latest drought, the 
theme is "water wise." So let's give our 
fellow neighbors a shout out and 
nominate them for MOMMY. Deadline 
for nominations is Sunday, May 18, 
2014. 

Fire Station #3  
Open House 

Source: Roseville City Website 

Our local fire station at 1300 Cirby Way 

will be having an open house on 

Saturday, May 3, from 10:00 a.m. – 

12:00 noon. Take a tour of the fire 

station, meet the firefighters, and learn 

about water safety. 

Good News Neighbors… 
Movie In The Park 
Comes To Eich! 

By: Jim Robinson  
The Meadow Oaks 

Neighborhood 

Association was 

one of the NA’s 

who requested 

R.C.O.N.A. to 

allow us to host one 

of their “Movie In 

The Park” events. 

R.C.O.N.A. granted 

us the Honor of 

allowing us to Host 

the July 12th 

“Movie In The Park”. We will be showing 

the Disney movie Wall-E. There will be 

vendors with Food, Drinks and Information. 

Come out around 7 p.m. The movie starts 

when it gets dark enough… 

Bring your Family, Your Friends, Your 

Neighbors and some blankets to sit on. The 

Movie is FREE but the Food & Drinks will 

be sold by vendors.  Contact Jim Robinson 

for more information at imjlr1@gmail.com  

On May 6th, 2014, we are 
participating in the Big 
Day of Giving.  
- 24 HOURS OF GIVING 
- MINIMUM DONATION OF $25 
Make sure you click on the Friends 
of the Roseville Library 

Source: Friends of the Roseville Library 

Welcome 

Bhan Thai restaurant is 

on the corner of Cirby 

& Rocky Ridge. Make 
sure to visit 
and say “Hi” 
to Sam, the 
owner. 

mailto:morneighbors@hotmail.com
http://www.rcona.com
http://www.rcona.com
http://www.mona.rcona.com
mailto:imjlr1@gmail.com
mailto:maxinesarmiento1@gmail.com
http://mona.rcona.com/mona-garage-sale-2014/
http://mona.rcona.com/mona-garage-sale-2014/
mailto:imjlr1@gmail.com
http://givelocalnow.org/rosevillepubliclibrary
http://givelocalnow.org/rosevillepubliclibrary
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My Commitment to You! 

Provide you with sound, current Real Estate 

information. 

Help you make the most informed decision 

possible.  

Ensure your Real Estate needs are always 

addressed and satisfied.  

YOUR satisfaction defines my success! 

Call Me Today 

Maxine 

Sarmiento,  

REALTOR®, SFR®, SRES®, CNE 

916-835-0988 

CALBRE# 01843073 

Spring Minestrone with Chicken Meatballs 
 Submitted by Erin Tarekegn from Epicurious.com 

Ingredients: (Chop whatever veggies you have and add to make this soup.) 

The Recipe Exchange 
If you have a recipe you’d like to share, send in a copy to  

morneighbors@hotmail.com  with your name & source, if any)  

 

 6 ounces ground chicken 
(about 3/4 cup) (you can also 
add chicken sausage for a little 
extra) 

 1/2 cup fresh breadcrumbs 
 6 tablespoons finely grated 

Parmesan, divided, plus more 
for garnish 

 4 garlic cloves, 2 minced, 2 
thinly sliced 

 2 tablespoons chopped fresh 
chives 

 1 large egg, whisked to blend 

 Kosher salt, freshly ground 
pepper 

 2 tablespoons extra-virgin 
olive oil 

 1 leek, white and pale-green 
parts only, sliced into 1/4" 
rounds 

 5 cups low-salt chicken broth 
 3/4 cup small pasta  
 1 cup 1/2" rounds peeled 

carrots 
 1 cup (packed) baby spinach 
 Chopped fresh basil 

Preparation: Mix chicken, breadcrumbs, 3 tablespoons Parmesan, 2 
minced garlic cloves, chives, egg, 3/4 teaspoon salt, and 1/4 teaspoon 
pepper in a medium bowl. Form into 1/2"-diameter meatballs (makes 
about 28).  
Heat oil in a small pot over medium heat. Cook meatballs until golden 
all over, about 3 minutes (they will finish cooking in soup). Transfer 
to a plate; set aside.  
Add leek to pot and cook, stirring often, until beginning to soften, 
about 3 minutes. Add 2 thinly sliced garlic cloves; cook for 1 minute. 
Add broth and 2 cups water; bring to a boil. Stir in pasta and carrots; 
simmer until pasta is almost al dente, about 8 minutes. Add meatballs; 
simmer until pasta is al dente, carrots are tender, and meatballs are 
cooked through, about 3 minutes. Add spinach and remaining 3 
tablespoons Parmesan; stir until spinach is wilted and Parmesan is 
melted. Season with salt and pepper.  
Ladle soup into bowls. Garnish with chopped basil and Parmesan. 

May Garden Checklist 
As seen in the Sacramento Bee, January 1, 2014 edition of 

“Path To Success”  by Pat Rubin Placer County Master 
Gardener 

1. Pinch back fuchsias, mums and petunias 

to keep them full and bushy. Remove spent flowers from 

annuals like marigolds. 

2. Prune away spent iris stalks. Fertilize iris with a 10-10-10 

fertilizer. 

3. Pinch spent blossoms from marigolds and petunias to keep 

them producing. If any marigolds develop seeds, let them 

dry on the plant and sprinkle them where you want them to 

come up next year. 

4. Break off old flowers on rhododendrons. Be careful not to 

damage the new buds or you won’t have any flowers next 

year. 

5. Pinch asters marguerites, petunias, mums and fuchsias for 

busier growth. 

6. Feed your lawn. For most lawns, nitrogen is the only 

nutrient needed on a regular basis. 

7. Watch newly planted trees, shrubs, vegetables and 

perennials for signs of stress, mainly from heat or lack of 

water while they are getting established. A slow soak that 

wets the entire root area is best. Apply mulch to the soil to 

conserve water. 

8. Prune spring blooming shrubs like forsythia after they are 

done blooming. 

9. Watch for aphids on roses – hose them off or use 

insecticidal soap. 

10. Begin summer pruning of fruit trees to keep them small. 

Keep thinning fruit on fruit trees, especially near the ends 

of the branches. 

11. Mark the raspberry and blackberry stems that are producing 

fruit. You’ll cut these vines to the ground at the end of the 

season. 

12. Cut gladioli stalks back when flowers have died. 

WHAT TO PLANT IN May 
Fruits: Plant pumpkins  and melons. 

You can seed them directly where you 

want them to grow.  

Vegetables to plant now: cucumbers, radishes, 

tomatoes, squash, eggplant and melons. For a succession 

of crops, plant beans, radishes, carrots and corn every two 

weeks through July 

Flowers: to plant from seed this month: sunflowers, 

zinnia, marigolds, cosmos, salvia, celosia and asters. You 

can sow them where you want them to grow (pay attention 

to sun and water) or in pots. 

Read more here: http://

www.sacbee.com/2014/01/01/6043358/a-month-by-month

-guide-to-success.html#storylink=cpy   

mailto:maxinesarmiento@realtor.com
mailto:maxinesarmiento@realtor.com
mailto:morneighbors@hotmail.com
http://www.sacbee.com/2014/01/01/6043358/a-month-by-month-guide-to-success.html#storylink=cpy
http://www.sacbee.com/2014/01/01/6043358/a-month-by-month-guide-to-success.html#storylink=cpy
http://www.sacbee.com/2014/01/01/6043358/a-month-by-month-guide-to-success.html#storylink=cpy
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May Happenings 
Looking for something fun to do around the city?  
Check out these activities with you family. 

Source:  City Website 

The 2014 
Greener Gardens 
Tour and DIY 
Expo takes place 10am-
2pm, Saturday, May 17 
at the Roseville Utility Exploration Center. The self-
guided Greener Gardens Tour features ten local homes 
that showcase water-efficient gardens from Roseville's 
popular Cash for Grass Program.The Greener Gardens 
Tour is $5 per family. Call 916.746.1550 to register in 
advance. 

The Do-It-Yourself (DIY) Expo features River-Friendly 
Landscaping by Green Gardener professionals, 
University of California Master Gardeners and other 
industry experts. Other displays include UC Davis 
Arboretum All-Star plants, the Greener Gardens Photo 
Gallery and composting and sheet mulching 
demonstrations. 

The DIY Expo is free for everyone to attend. 

Camps Preview Day   
Source:  City Website 

Kids everywhere have 
summer in their sights but 
are you worried about how 
to keep them entertained 

while they're off from school? Come out 
to Camp Preview Day to discover a variety of camps 
from art, dance, LEGOs, drama, sports, cooking and so 
much more. Come meet the instructors, try hands-on 
activities, play games and have a blast. Enjoy live music 
and food trucks 

Saturday, May 17 
11:00 am-1:00 pm 
Vernon Street Town Square  

Rock Art Mysteries - May 17 
Source:  City Website 

Tour 8pm-9pm 
Take a walk with Nisenan 
Elder Rick Adams through 
the historic site to observe 
petroglyphs by lantern light. 
Journey back in time and 
explore ideas about the 
purpose of these mysterious 
symbols carved in stone 
thousands of years ago. 

Museum doors open at 6:30pm. Lantern tour starts at 
8pm, following the FREE “Night Out at the Museum” 
event. Fees: $6 per person. 

Maidu Museum & Historic Site 
1970 Johnson Ranch Drive 
Roseville, CA 95661 
(916) 774-5934   

Source:  City Website 

Saturday and Sunday, May 10 & 11 10am – 6pm 

Mother's Day weekend. Enjoy Boy Scouts Pancake 
Breakfast each morning at 8:00a.m., a car show, 
strawberry shortcake eating contest, petting zoo, pony 
rides, over 100 arts & crafts vendors, celebrity kitchen 
featuring Michael Marks. All food vendors must 
incorporate strawberries into their menu and it gets 
"berry" creative. All strawberries are 
California grown and sold by farmers 
themselves.  

$10 General Admission, $5 Seniors 
(60+), $5 Children (4-12), Free under 
4 years old 

Placer County Fairgrounds & 
Event Center 
800 All America City Blvd.  
Roseville, CA 95678  
(916) 786-2023  
http://www.placercountyfair.org/BerryFest-2014/index.html  

Green Home: Four Tips To 
Conserving Water in The Kitchen 

Source: Realtor.com By Howard Stier 

As clean drinking water is becoming ever more scarce on 
earth, we all will have to become more conscious of 
conserving this vital resource. Besides our yards, our kitchens 
account for the bulk of water usage.  We can significantly cut 
down our water usage by changing our everyday habits and 
update our kitchen with water saving items.  

#1 Keep a pitcher of drinking water in the refrigerator instead 
of letting the faucet run until the water is cool for a glass of 
water. 

#2  Install and properly maintain an aerator on the faucet. 
These small mesh screens screw on to the mouth of the faucet 
and when damaged, no longer efficiently restrict water flow. If 
the faucet is old and doesn't feature a screw on aerator, 
installing a new faucet is highly advised. 

#3 Thaw frozen foods in the refrigerator overnight instead of 
using running water to defrost frozen foods.  

#4 Upgrade to an Energy Star rated dishwasher. These 
appliances are rated to use one-third less water than standard 
models and demand less electricity to run. Government 
statistics say Energy Star dishwashers use only four gallons 
per cycle. Compared to standard dishwasher that uses six 
gallons each load, The current range of dishwashers and 
detergents are efficiently designed and don't require a rinse in 
the sink. And if you do want to rinse the dishes, the 
dishwasher's rinse cycle is the way to go, using only a fraction 
of the water used when hand rinsing. 

http://www.roseville.ca.us/eu/water_utility/water_efficiency/for_home/cash_for_grass/default.asp
http://www.placercountyfair.org/BerryFest-2014/index.html
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News from the Roseville 
Police Department 

Source:  Roseville P.D. website or e-notify 

A Message from Dominick Casey 
Parks, Recreation & Libraries Director 

We’re Kicking Off Summer A Little Early 
  

Summer doesn’t officially start until June 
21 this year, but in Roseville we like to 
supersize things so we are kicking off 
summer in May this year. Just check out 
all the activities and events planned. 

Let’s start with the littlest members of 
your home. Every Wednesday come 
down to Vernon Street Town Square for free enter-
tainment starting at 9:30 a.m. with story time fol-
lowed by “Wee One Wednesday” at 10 a.m. From 
bubbles and art to active games, Wee One Wednesday 
provides entertainment for tots and their caregivers to 
enjoy together.  

Summer camps bring back great memories. From 
dance to cooking to sports to engineering, there’s a 
camp for everyone so be sure to come out to “Camps 
Preview Day”, 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. on Saturday, May 17 
for free family fun and to discover the variety of camps 
available.  

Food Truck Mania continues on the second Thurs-
day of each month so don’t miss this taste bud pleasing 
crowd-favorite. Plus May marks the return of family fun 
at Downtown Tuesday Nights hosted by the Roseville 
Downtown Merchants Association weekly through the 
month of July.  In addition to our enduring favorites, we 
are excited for our first summer concert series in the 
new Vernon Street Town Square! 

That’s right, music fills the airwaves on May 17 with 
the Eagles cover band, “Life In The Fast Lane”.  Be 
sure to mark your calendars for the third Saturday of 
each month through October with music ranging for 
80’s to reggae to country. If you do some singing of 
your own, come show off your pipes during the music 
showcase at the monthly Open Mic Night on Thursday, 
May 22.  

So much fun to be had and this is just a quick overview 
of May! In June we will see the opening of pools, re-
turn of “Movie In The Park” hosted by RCONA, 
more concerts with “Music In The Park” hosted by Per-
forming Arts Of Roseville in Royer Park plus the big-
gest program in the City, the summer reading program 
hosted by the library. 

Summer is going to be so much fun, we couldn’t help 
but start it early. Be sure to visit our website for more 
information. www.roseville.ca.us/events 

Y.A.N.A. (You are Not Alone) 

The Roseville Police Department is of-
fering a new telephone reassurance pro-
gram for disabled or housebound seniors 
who live in Roseville. Police volunteers 
will call those enrolled in this free, vol-
untary program at a pre-arranged day 
and time each week to check on their well being. 
The volunteers have a variety of local resources at their 
fingertips to offer enrollees, to help them become more 
empowered and connected to the community. If the sen-
ior doesn't answer the phone after a few attempts, a series 
of follow-up steps will be taken to ensure their safety and 
well-being, including a possible home visit. 
Senior residents can enroll themselves in the program, or 
they can be referred by a concerned relative or friend. 
Both applications and referral forms are available at 
http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/
community_services_n_business_services/
yana_program.asp , or by leaving a message at  
(916) 746-1062. 

Online Property Room 
Source:  Roseville P.D. website or e-notify 

The Roseville Police Department has launched an online 
property room, with the goal of 
getting recovered property items 
back to their rightful owners. 
Ideally, everyone should keep good 
records of valuable belongings 
including serial numbers, so that 
if they're stolen, they can be 
entered into state and national 
stolen property databases. Law enforcement can quickly 
identify such items as stolen property, and get them back 
to their rightful owners. In reality, many victims don't 
know the serial numbers of their stolen items, or their 
stolen goods include jewelry and other items with no 
serial numbers. When officers recover such items, they 
don't have any way of tracing those items back to their 
owners, so the unclaimed items are stored in the police 
department's property room. If they're not claimed, 
eventually property room staff has to auction them off in 
order to make room for new items. In an effort to get 
more of these unclaimed found items back to their 
owners, the RPD's property clerks have started an online 
property room here: www.roseville.ca.us/recoveredproperty. 
The website includes small pictures and brief descriptions 
of unclaimed property. If you've lost something or been 
the victim of a theft, and never got your property back, 
please browse through the pictures in the online property 
room. If you think an item might be yours, click on 
"claim this item" and fill out the form, including as much 
descriptive information about your stolen item as 

possible, and RPD staff will contact you 
 

http://www.roseville.ca.us/events
http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/community_services_n_business_services/yana_program.asp
http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/community_services_n_business_services/yana_program.asp
http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/community_services_n_business_services/yana_program.asp
http://www.roseville.ca.us/police/recovered_property/default.asp
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A message from City Hall 

Volunteer Fair set for May 

15th 

Source: Roseville City Website 

The City of Roseville is hosting a 

Volunteer Faire for anyone interested in volunteering in 

one of the city departments, 6 - 8 p.m., May 15 at the 

Maidu Community Center. 

Volunteer opportunities exist in our Alternative 

Transportation Division, the Utility Exploration Center, 

Maidu Museum and Historic Site, the city libraries and 

other city departments. 

Volunteer coordinators will be on hand to discuss the 

volunteer opportunities available and the process to 

become a volunteer.  You do not need to be a Roseville 

resident to volunteer. 

Use your talents and dedication to make your city an 

even better place to live. 

Get in gear for Bike Month 

Join others this May by riding your bike for errands, 

recreation, fitness, and commuting!  

May is Bike Month is a coordinated regional effort that 

brings visibility to bicycling as healthy and fun form of 

transportation, and reminds people to think about 

bicycling safely. Join the fun for a chance to win prizes! 

Registration is now open.  

Each year Bike Month challenges residents in the region, 

through friendly competition, to log two million miles of 

bicycling collectively. Last year participants of all ages 

logged 1.75 million miles in the Sacramento region. Go 

to www.mayisbikemonth.com and log your miles for a 

chance to win prizes! As miles are logged, the website 

will track the region's cumulative progress toward 

bicycling two million miles in May.   

May is Bike Month Energizer Station 

Wednesday, May 7  4 - 6:30 p.m. 

Visit the Energizer Station at Sculpture Park on the 

Miner's Ravine Trail to earn your May is Bike Month 

Energizer Station Badge and get your photo taken! 

The event is supported by the Sacramento Area 

Council of Governments, City of Roseville and 

Roseville Cyclery. 

Animal Control Officer Corner 
A New periodic column by the RPD Animal Control Department  

Source: RPD E-notify 

Put Your Paws 
Together for Our 
Animal Control 

Officers! 

They don't make 

international news by 

catching crocodiles in 

shopping centers every day, 

but Roseville's animal 

control officers--John 

Bennett, Laura Morin and 

Sara DeRego--work hard 

every day to protect public safety and the welfare of 

animals. 

Roseville's animal control officers respond to a wide 

variety of problems, including barking dog complaints, 

"baking" dog complaints (dogs left unattended in hot 

vehicles), animal bites, dog park disputes and the humble 

but essential job of picking up dead animals from our 

roadways.  Loose crocodile complaints are fairly unusual 

(okay, there's been one), but our ACOs more often 

respond to problems involving wild turkeys, feral cats, 

stuck ducklings, injured owls and ferocious barricaded 

opossums.   They would rather not cite pet owners, so 

they spend many hours offering counseling and guidance 

about how to solve pet behavior issues.  Their job 

requires not only animal handling skills, but excellent 

people skills too, as they deal with many highly 

emotional situations involving people and their pets. 

Please join us in thanking these hard-working, dedicated 

professionals.  They play a vital role in protecting 

Roseville's high quality of life. 

If you ever need their help or advice call: 

Animal Control:  774-5090 
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3 million customers of 
a major retailer hit by 

ANOTHER data breach 
Source:  http://www.komando.com/ 

Local Catalytic converter thieves are back with a vengeance. 
Source: RPD E-notify 

Important !! 
‘Heartbleed Bug’ 

Vulnerability  
Source: http://www.cnet.com/  

A major new security vulnerability 
dubbed Heartbleed with severe 
implications for the entire Web. The 
bug can scrape sensitive user data, 
including private data such as 
usernames, passwords, and credit card 
numbers. 

See also: The Heartbleed bug -- what 
you need to know (FAQ) 

It's an extremely serious issue, 
affecting some 500,000 Web sites, 
according to Netcraft, an Internet 
research firm. Here's what you can do 
to make sure your information is 
protected, according to security experts 
contacted by CNET: 

Some Web sites that appeared to have 
been affected included Yahoo and 
OKCupid, though the companies have 
said their sites are all or partly fixed. 
You can check sites on an individual 
basis here, though caution is still 
advised even if the site gives you an 
"all clear" indication.  Check our 
constantly updating list of the top 100 
Web sites and their Heartbleed patch 
status.) 

The natural response might be to want 
to change passwords immediately, but 
security experts suggest waiting for 
confirmation of a fix because further 
activity on a vulnerable site could 
exacerbate the problem.  

We've taken numerous reports this week, most in east 

Roseville.  Almost all the recently targeted vehicles were 

Toyota Sequoia SUVs.  If you own a Toyota SUV or truck, or 

other high-profile vehicle, try to park it in the garage overnight. 

Also, please call one of our partnering auto shops and schedule 

an appointment to have your converter painted and etched with 

your vehicle's license plate number, for free.  This will make 

your catalytic converter less attractive to thieves, easier to 

identify as stolen property, and easier to trace back to you if it 

is stolen.  You also might want to talk to your mechanic about 

having a thin piece of rebar welded over 

the catalytic converter 

assembly.  Thieves can still cut through 

them, but the process will take them a 

lot longer and will make a lot of noise, 

so it will discourage most thieves who 

want to steal quickly and quietly.  Shops 

participating in our free etch and paint 

program include Roseville Toyota and 

Autonation Dodge in the Roseville 

Automall, Bill McAnally's Napa Autocare Center on Riverside 

Avenue, and Firestone Complete Auto Care on Washington 

Boulevard. 

Here are some examples of what the bad guys did 

during April.   

Various neighborhoods, catalytic converters stolen:  Between 

8:45 a.m. and 6:40 p.m. April 7, someone stole a catalytic 

converter from a 2005 Toyota Tundra pickup.  Overnight April 

10/11, April 11/12 and April 14/15, someone stole catalytic 

converters from vehicles in the 1300 block of Daisy Court, the 

1800 block of Summerhill Drive, the 

2200 block of Lee Way, the 1000 block 

of Parkview Drive, the 1300 block of 

Susan Circle, Hidden Court and the 1500 

block of Quail Circle.  Most of the 

targeted vehicles were Toyota Sequoia 

SUVs.  Overnight April 15/16, someone 

stole a catalytic converter from a vehicle 

in the 900 block of Portside Circle. 

Major craft store chain Michaels just 
confirmed the scope of a recent 
attack on their payment systems. It's 
staggering: over 3 million customer 
debit and credit card numbers have 
been stolen from its point-of-sale 
system over eight months, almost 
triple the length of time that the store 
originally reported. A total of 2.6 
million cards used at Michaels stores 
were affected. 400,000 additional 
cards were also hit at its subsidiary 
Aaron Brothers.  

Hackers are outsmarting the security 
systems designed to detect them. 
They gained access to Michaels 
using incredibly sophisticated 
malware that has never been 
encountered before by security 
officials. 

Who's vulnerable? 

Anyone who shopped at Michaels 
between May 8, 2013, and January 
27, 2014, are at-risk, as well as 
anyone who shopped at Aaron 
Brothers between June 2013 and 
February 2014. Hackers gained 
access to customer's credit and debit 
card numbers and expiration dates. 

How to protect yourself from the 
'Heartbleed' bug -- http://
www.cnet.com/news/how-to-protect-
yourself-from-the-heartbleed-bug/ 

Check a website to see if it is vulnerable  
https://www.ssllabs.com/ssltest/
index.htm  

http://www.cnet.com/
http://www.cnet.com/news/heartbleed-bug-undoes-web-encryption-reveals-user-passwords/
http://www.cnet.com/news/heartbleed-bug-undoes-web-encryption-reveals-user-passwords/
http://www.cnet.com/news/heartbleed-bug-what-you-need-to-know-faq/
http://www.cnet.com/news/heartbleed-bug-what-you-need-to-know-faq/
https://lastpass.com/heartbleed/
https://lastpass.com/heartbleed/
http://www.cnet.com/how-to/which-sites-have-patched-the-heartbleed-bug/
http://www.cnet.com/how-to/which-sites-have-patched-the-heartbleed-bug/
http://sactomofo.com/event/roseville-dinner-2014-04-10/2014-04-10/
http://www.cnet.com/news/how-to-protect-yourself-from-the-heartbleed-bug/
http://www.cnet.com/news/how-to-protect-yourself-from-the-heartbleed-bug/
http://www.cnet.com/news/how-to-protect-yourself-from-the-heartbleed-bug/
https://www.ssllabs.com/ssltest/index.htm
https://www.ssllabs.com/ssltest/index.htm
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A View From Inside Oakmont  
by Oakmont student Caitlyn Jordan -news & special topics 

The Home Stretch: School’s Last 
Month 

As the year winds down, Oakmont High School is too coming 
to a close.  However, the year is not completely over yet. 
Here’s a rundown of some of the upcoming activities:   

On May 9th, Oakmont will be hosting the 4th annual Oakmont 
High School Film Festival.  This event honors and showcases 
the inspiring achievements of Oakmont’s very own talented 
filmmakers. Tickets are $5 at the door.  

The Oakmont Show will be from Thursday May 22 to Saturday 
May 24. Come see Oakmont’s talented dancers put on an 
incredible performance with all types of dancing and student-
choreographed routines! More information to become available 
later. 

Lastly, and most importantly, graduation for the class of 2014 
will be on May 30 at 6:30 pm. This event is invitation only, and 
a tremendous milestone for every one of Oakmont’s seniors.  

As summer break approaches, it’s important to remember that 
summer provides not just a chance for relaxation and pool 
parties, but numerous opportunities to gain experience, learn, 
and fill out those college applications. Check nearby for 
information about summer workshops, classes, clubs, volunteer 
work, and even jobs! And, as tedious as it may sound, summer 
is also the perfect time to catch up on schoolwork, see tutors, 
and figure out what clubs sound interesting for the upcoming 
2014-2015 school year. Here’s to both an informative and fun 
last month of school.  

 

Eich Sports Camp 
Source: Jerry Scott 

Eich Middle School is putting on it's 9th annual sport camp  

The cost for each camp is $85 dollars. 
Make check payable to WT Eich (sport camp in the memo) 
Mail to P.O. Box 1528 Orangevale, California 95662. 

Use separate registration form for each student or each camp. 
Registration forms can be picked up at Eich or on their 
website.  

Any questions please call the school or Jerry Scott 916-784-1334 

BASKETBALL  
JUNE 16-19, 2014  
Time: 9 AM to 1PM. 
 

VOLLEYBALL  
Two Sessions 
JULY 7-10, 2014  
1st Session:   9AM - 1PM 
2nd Session:  2 PM - 6 PM 

http://www.avalongraphics.com/
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Police Telephone Numbers 

Emergency & Crimes in Progress 9-1-1 
Police non-emergency 774-5000 Ext. 1 
Animal Control 774-5090 
Abandoned Vehicles 746-1022 
Graffiti Report Line 746-1021 
Traffic Complaint Line 746-1023 
Vacation House Check 746-1052 

Additional Phone Numbers 

Code Enforcement Complaints 774-5501 
P.G.& E. (24 hrs./7days week) 1-800-743-5000 
Roseville Electric Outage Hotline 774-5428 
Roseville Fire (non-emergency) 774-5800 
Roseville Water Outage Hotline 774-5750 
Safety Hazard Message Line 774-5555 

SAVE THE DATE 
Source:  www.roseville.ca.us/events 

May 3 
Fire Open House Free 
10:00-12:00 Station #3 
1300 Cirby Way by Bel Air 

May 8  

Food Truck Mania  

 5:00–8:00pm-Downtown 

Roseville 

May 10 
Shredding & E-Waste 
Day  Free  
10:00-2:00 Mahany Park  
E-Waste & Free 3-file boxes 
of documents to shred.  

May 10-11 
Roseville Berryfest 
10:00-6:00 Placer County 
Fairgrounds 

May 16 Campfires 
 7:30–8:30pm- Maidu 
Museum & Historic Site 

May 17  

Camps Preview Day 

 11:00am–1:00pm- Vernon 

Street Town Square 

May 17 Concerts on 
the Square 

6:30pm open- 

Life In The Fast Lane-Songs 

of The  Eagles Bands 

7:30pm-Start   Vernon 

Street Town Square 

May 17 Greener 
Gardens Tour & DIY 
Expo 

Roseville Utility Exploration 

Center, Mahany Park  

10:00am-2:00pm- Tour $5/

Family 

May 17 Rock Art Mysteries 
Museum open at. 6:30pm  

Lantern tour 8pm-9pm  

Fees: $6 per person. 

May 22  

Music Showcase Open 

Mic Night:  

6:00–7:30pm Vernon Street 

Town Square 

May 24  

Roseville Aquatics  
Complex Opening Day  

 1:00–5:00pm 

Article & 
Marketplace 

Publishing Policy 
Our article policy is to have 
the newsletter committee 
review all articles before 
they are published.  We 
reserve the right to refuse to 
publish any article that is 
deemed inappropriate for 
this newsletter.  Each article 
must have the source and 
contributor identified before 
acceptance.  We reserve the 
right not to publish any 
article. 

 

Updates & Events From Meadow Oaks 
Source: Erin Tarekegn 

Notice! 
Meadow Oaks cautions its readers to 
confirm the validity of any advertiser 
including confirmation of appropriate 
licenses and insurance. 

To verify a service company visit 
the following: 

Contractors State License Board 
(800) 321-2752 www.cslb.ca.gov 

Calif. Structural Pest Control Board 
(916) 561-8704 http://
www.pestboard.ca.gov/ 

Calif. Department of Justice (Credit 
Service) (916) 322-3360 

Calif. Department of Consumer 
Affairs license lookup web page 
http://www2.dca.ca.gov/pls/wllpub/

wllquery$.startup 

Lookup moving company-Calif. 
Public Utilities Commission (800) 

877-88867 www.cpuc.ca.gov/tmis 

New New New! Help wanted? 
Service to sell? Selling 
something? If you can say it in 
150 spaces and you have $5 
you can put it in the MONA 
marketplace. 

$5 for 150 characters/spaces 
per month you can fill with 
letters, numbers or symbols 
like ?!@#$%^&*()_+=-?></+ 
etc. No bad words or profanity 
please.  

$10 will get u 300 spaces 
Your message can be longer.  
You can explain your 
qualifications.  Advertise more 
than one thing. If you want 
something specific or want to 
add a graphic or have any 
questions about our new 
neighborhood oriented 
marketplace email me @ 
morneighbors@hotmail.com   

Deadline 20th of each month 

M.O.M.M.Y (Meadow Oaks 
Marvelous Manicured and 
this year….Water Wise Yard 
Award) – Nominations are 
being taken now, please email 
us your nominations!  We are 
also considering doing a similar 
award for best Christmas yard 
decorations and would love 
your input and ideas about 
incorporating this into our 
holiday festivities. 

We are starting a page in our 
Newsletter for a Neighborhood 
Classified Marketplace.  All 
local businesses and neighbors 
with services offered and 
needed are welcome.  What a 
great way to learn about our 
neighborhood resources and 
support our neighbors 
businesses! 

We are beginning planning 
and organizing for our Summer 
General Neighborhood Meeting.  
Look for information soon 
regarding dates and 
presenters!  Any volunteers 
and ideas are very welcome! 

Save the Date.  The Meadow 
Oaks Neighborhood Movie 
in the Park will be held at the 
Sierra Gardens School site on 
July 12.  The movie we will 
be showing is Wall-E. Our 
friends in the Maidu and 
Hillcrest communities will be 
helping and joining us for the 
event. 

Our Neighborhood Garage 
Sale will be on May 17!  
Organizing and planning is 
ongoing.  Sign up forms are 
available on our website, 
mona.rcona.com.  Proceeds 
go to help organize and 
advertise the garage sale, 
help with newsletter funding, 
and neighborhood events. 

We are beginning planning 
for National Night Out.  
Volunteers and hosts welcome!  
Look for more information 
on dates, hosts, and venue 
coming soon.   

Downtown Tuesday Nights is 
starting again on May 6.  The 
Meadow Oaks Neighborhood 
Association will be assisting 
in hosting two evenings at 
the Roseville Coalition of 
Neighborhood Association’s 
booth.  Dates we will be 
there are coming soon, we 
would love for you stop by 
and say hello! 

We look forward to seeing 
you at these events.  If you 

would like to participate or 
volunteer in any of these 
events or committees please 
email us at 
meadowoaksna@gmail.com  

Thank You Neighbors! 

MONA BOARD  

CHAIRPERSON/SECRETARY 
Erin Tarekegn 
MeadowOaksNA@gmail.com 

VICE CHAIRPERSON 
Audrey Huisking  

TREASURER 
Nick Bastunas 

PAST CHAIRPERSON 
Jim Robinson  

BOARD MEMBERS: 
Steve Abe 
Betty Gilchrist 
Maxine Sarmiento 

 

NEWSLETTER STAFF 

Steve Abe 
Karen Domen  
Betty Gilchrist  
Nick Bastunas  

Maxine 
Sarmiento  

Erin Tarekegn 

Send ideas or suggestions to: 
morneighbors@hotmail.com 

 
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